
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 11, 2021 
 
The House Legislative and Congressional Reapportionment Committee 
 and Senate Reapportionment and Redistricting Committee 
Coverdell Legislative Office Building 
18 Capitol Square, Suite 402 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
 
 
 Re: Written Testimony for the August 11, 2021 Town Hall in Augusta, Georgia 
 
Dear Chair Rich, Chair Kennedy, and Committee Members: 
  
 The Southern Poverty Law Center (“SPLC”) is a non-profit, non-partisan organization dedicated 
to upholding the fundamental right of all citizens to vote and to ensuring that their vote is not diluted by 
unfair or unlawful redistricting plans.   
 
 Today’s hearing in Augusta is the final town hall scheduled by the House Legislative and 
Congressional Reapportionment Committee and Senate Reapportionment and Redistricting Committee 
(collectively, the “Joint Redistricting Committee” or “Committee”).  We write once again to implore the 
Joint Redistricting Committee to provide public input opportunities in which: 1) more Georgians can 
participate; and 2) Georgians can provide more meaningful input.  We have repeatedly proposed specific 
steps the Committee could take to provide a more inclusive and productive public input process, but all 
proposals have been ignored.  See, e.g., June 15, 2021 SPLC written testimony (requests 

analysis of these town halls: 
 

Nearly 60% of the speakers called for fairness in drawing maps and 44% 
asked for more public input into the process. About 40% called for 
increased transparency, including public release of proposed maps and 
all of the information used to draw them.  

 
See Stephen Fowler, Sherry Liang, and David Armstrong, “Here’s What Georgians Had To Say About 
2021 Redistricting At Town Halls Across The S , according to 

Georgia Public Broadcasting, were race/ethnicity, shared values, process changes, changing 
demographics, and accessibility.  See id. 
 

https://www.gpb.org/news/2021/08/10/heres-what-georgians-had-say-about-2021-redistricting-at-town-halls-across-the
https://www.gpb.org/news/2021/08/10/heres-what-georgians-had-say-about-2021-redistricting-at-town-halls-across-the
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Sincerely,  
 
     /s/ Jack Genberg 
     Jack Genberg, Senior Staff Attorney 
     Pichaya Poy Winichakul, Staff Attorney 
     Kayla Kane, Data and Research Analyst 

Southern Poverty Law Center 
     P.O. Box 1287 
     Decatur, GA 30031-1287 
     (404) 521-6700 
     Jack.Genberg@splcenter.org 
     Poy.Winichakul@splcenter.org 
     Kayla.Kane@splcenter.org 
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on a bus line and there are otherwise limited public transportation options to attend the 
hearing. As I understand it, community members have made this Committee aware of such 
issues, including through the submission of a petition, which recommends the hearing be 
moved to Augusta University’s Maxwell Theatre and Auditorium, 2500 Walton Way or 
Augusta Technical College Information Technology Center Auditorium, 3200 Augusta Tech 
Drive. Could the public get a commit
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